The College of New Jersey
Graduate Programs Advisory Council (GPAC)

Minutes of September 22, 2004

Present: Helene Anthony, Susan Hydro, Janice Kisthardt, Brenda Leake, Claire Lindberg, Lisa Ortiz-Vilarelle, Suzanne Pasch, Michele Tarter, Mark Woodford

Mark Woodford, outgoing chair, welcomed the committee members and introduced the incoming chair, Michele Tarter.

Minutes from the meeting of April 28, 2004 were approved.

Dean’s Report

Dean Pasch welcomed Assistant Dean, Susan Hydro and explained that she began with a head start in the Graduate Studies department because of her experience in TCNJ’s School of Education.

Dean Pasch presented the positive financial implications of the graduate programs on the college budget during a difficult budget cycle for the state.
The Dean’s priorities for the year are:

1. Review graduate programs both locally, with partnerships, and worldwide concerning both certificate and master’s programs.
2.  Review and discern the differences between Graduate Assistants’

responsibilities, schedules, assignments and compensation as compared to hourly Graduate workers’ responsibilities and compensation. 

3. Review admission deadlines and the online application process.

Old Business

Technological competence among Graduate Students


Dean Pasch stated that a technological refresher and a tutorial should be in place for those incoming graduate students needing assistance. This will be investigated by the Graduate Studies office. 
Assessment of graduate assistantship definition, compensation, and schedules was discussed as a Dean’s priority for the year. 

Graduate concerns regarding:

the Bookstore:


Bookstore hours have been improved


Parking:


The parking situation has been improved with the building of the new Forcina
deck. 
Claire Lindberg discussed challenges with bookstore’s book prices. The committee suggested a meeting with the Bookstore Supervisor and GPAC.

Brenda Leake brought up a conflict of add/drop deadlines and graduate class meeting schedules. She also asked about minimums and caps for graduate classes.
Claire Lindberg questioned the closing of some professional program classes that are prerequisites to other classes.  Dean Pasch said there is a process in place for notifying Assistant Deans, and in turn Department Chairs, before a class is canceled or set up as a special arrangement.
Pilot Program for Nursing Admissions;

Dean Pasch discussed proposed change in certification program admissions. Claire Lindberg moved the program approval and Helene Anthony seconded the motion that was approved by the committee.

Please see attachment.

New Business
Admission application deadline
Claire Lindberg asked that the application deadline be reconsidered because of recruiting done at professional meetings. The current deadline occurs before the meeting takes place and so makes it difficult to recruit new students. Potential graduate nursing students have been lost to other schools because they have rolling deadlines. Dean Pasch will research and report at a later date.

Claire Lindberg announced that Thomas Jefferson has won a grant in neo-natal nursing with TCNJ’s nursing school and the University of Delaware as subgrantees. There is a great need for neo-natal nurses in NJ so award should help remove the deficiency.

The topic of graduate recruitment of minority populations was postponed until a later meeting.
The next meeting will be held on October 13, 2004 at 12:00-1:30 pm in a different room, Social Sciences 324.
Respectfully submitted,


Janice M. Kisthardt

